

Holywell Primary School

Tolpits Lane, Watford, Herts, WD18 6LL
Tel: 01923 225188 email: admin@holywell.herts.sch.uk
Headteacher: Mr Coert van Straaten MA. Ed, Dip Edu, NPQH

we are a learning community with the spirit to succeed

16 September 2022

Dear Parents/Carers

Bank Holiday - Monday 19th September

Can I please remind you that Monday will now be a Bank Holiday and our school is closed?

After School Clubs

This week all our Sports Clubs have re-started. Although many clubs have proved popular, we still have spaces available. If you are interested in your child taking part, please book a space using the on-line payment system.

Monday - Year 5 Football Tuesday - Year 1 and 2 Football Wednesday - KS2 Girls only Football Thursday - Year 3 and 4 Football Friday - Year 6 Football

Tuesday and Thursday mornings - Multi skills (7:50 – 8:50)



Jeans for Genes Day

This years' theme is 'How do you wear yours?'.

We shall be supporting "Jeans for Genes Day" on Friday 23rd September and your children will be able to wear their jeans to school. This worthwhile charity supports families where genetic conditions influence their daily lives. We will be holding a whole school aerobics session in the afternoon which Mrs McLaughlin is organising along with our Year 6 Play Leaders. If you would like to sponsor your children for this event, please visit the link below. The link is also available on Google classroom.

https://trk.justgiving.com/f/a/hXffAKFpJj0WMpJ4wn4aaw~~/AAME8QA~/RgRlAb8kP4QBAWh0dHBz0i8vd3d3Lmp1c3RnaXZpbmcuY29tL2Z1bmRyYWlzaW5nL0hvbHl3ZWxsUHJpbWFyeUplYW5zNEdlbmVzP3V0bV9jYW1wYWlnbj1sY19mcnBfc2hhcmVfdHJhbnNhY3Rpb25fdHJhbnNhY3Rpb25hbF8tLV9wYWdlX2xhdW5jaGVkXy0tX2NhbXBhaWduJnV0bV9jb250ZW50PTcxYjgxOTc2LTRjNzktNDYwMi1hNWEwLTQ1YmYwMjFkN2RjZiZ1dG1fbWVkaXVtPWVtYWlsJnV0bV9zb3VyY2U9cG9zdG9mZmljZSZ1dG1fdGVybT0xNjYyOTkwODgzNTAxVwNzcGNCCmMXJDofY55jbiVSHndoaXRpbmdoQGhvbHl3ZWxsLmhlcnRzLnNjaC51a1gEAAAAAw~~















Read, Write Ink

I am sure most of you are now aware of the new phonics scheme we are using in school.

We will be holding three sessions about the scheme where information will be shared on how it works and how you can support your children at home. The scheme is mainly aimed at pupils in Year 1, 2, and 3 but following assessments, we have also identified some older children who will also take part.

These sessions will be led by Mrs Lazar and held in the Olympic Hall. Please see below for the details of these meetings.

Meeting 1 – Thursday 22 September at 2.45 pm

An Introduction to *Read Write Inc.* Phonics (Reception, Y1, Y2, Y3). An overview of the year and how we teach children to read.

Meeting 2 – Thursday 29 September 2022 at 2.45pm – Fred Talk (Reception, Y1, Y2, Y3). Fred Talk is how we teach children to blend sounds into words.

Meeting 3 – Thursday 6 October 2022 at 2.45pm – Set 1 Sounds (Reception and Y1). How we teach children to read their first sounds.

Meeting 4 – Thursday 13 October at 2.45pm – Set 2 and 3 Sounds (Reception, Y1, Y2, Y3) How we teach children the next group of sounds.

Meet the Teacher

I would like to thank all who managed to attend the "Meet the Teacher" presentations yesterday. These presentations will also be uploaded onto Google Classroom and All Year Group Booklets and curriculum overviews will be uploaded onto the school website.

Dogs

Can I please remind you that dogs are not permitted on the school premises; thank you for your help in this matter.

Yours sincerely

Mr C van Straaten Headteacher

Star & Charter Certificates – 16th September 2022				
	Star Learner of the Week	Charter Certificate		
Y1 Sycamore	Kijani	Nard		
Y2 Hawthorn	Charlie	Karina		
Y3 Rowan	Deborah	Bilal		
Y3 Mulberry	Nathan	Maryam		
Y4 Cedar	Patrick	Cristiano		
Y5 Chestnut	Adam	Shailah		
Y5 Elder	Iniyah Liban			
Y6 Elm	Abdullah	Kayla		

WHOLE SCHOOL ATTENDANCE FROM SEPTEMBER 2022 90%

Week Commencing 6 September - 9 September 2022

Attendance by Class				
Nursery	44%	Y3 Mulberry	90%	
Reception	47%	Y4 Cedar	96%	
Y1 Sycamore	95%	Y5 Chestnut	68%	
Y2 Hawthorn	97%	Y5 Elder	91%	
Y3 Rowan	93%	Y6 Elm	96%	

Attendance		
Best Classes in the whole school for attendance		
Key Stage 1	Y2 Hawthorn	
Key Stage 2	Y4 Cedar & Y6 Elm	



Dear Parent or Guardian,

The start of the new academic year is a great time to begin Rocksteady lessons. Your child can enjoy the magic of music by learning to play in their very own band through weekly in-school rock and pop lessons. It's the perfect chance to learn new musical skills, while having fun along the way. Parents often find that Rocksteady lessons also boost children's confidence, wellbeing, life skills and even academic achievement.

Your child will progress through the Rocksteady curriculum and collect up to 300 different instrument, musicianship and performance skills along the way.

Here's what you need to know:

- Lessons are held during the school day. There's no experience necessary and all instruments are provided, so it's very inclusive and accessible.
- Your child can choose from drums, vocals, keyboard or electric guitar (subject to availability). They'll join
 their bandmates for a weekly 30-minute lesson, where together they'll learn some of their favourite songs.
- You can proudly watch as your child performs in their end of term concerts, showing you and their friends just how far they have come. You can also follow their musical journey in your Parent Timeline from your Backstage account.
- Loved and trusted by thousands of schools, lessons are taught by experienced professional musicians, who make music education fur. Your child's band leader will support and inspire your child white making sure they progress at their own pace.



 A highlight of the school week, your child could enjoy the Rocksteady experience f £37.29 a month (no payment in August). It's hassle free with a money back guarar for the first month and you can cancel at any time.

Places are offered on a first come, first served basis. Selecting different instrument options will also give you the best chance operating a place.

To secure your child's spot in the band or to find out more visit www.rocksteadymusicschool.com or call 0330 113 0330.

Best wishes, Rachel Hawker I Director of Education









HERE'S WHAT SOME PARENTS AND HEADTEACHERS HAVE TO SAY ABOUT ROCKSTEADY LESSONS

90% of PARENTS
ROCKSTEADY LESSONS
IMPROVE THEIR CHILD'S
WELLBEING

96% OF HEADTEACHERS
SAID ROCKSTEADY LESSONS
BOOST THEIR PUPILS
CONFIDENCE

HEADTEACHERS
SAID ROCKSTEADY LESSONS
HAVE A SIGNIFICANT
ON THEIR PUPILS



